Minutes - RSU13 – Facilities and Transportation Meeting 
TUESDAY, November 2, 2010 – 5:30PM – McLain Building

	Committee
	Committee or Visitors
	Committee or Visitors

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Gregory Hamlin, Chair 
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Ruth Anne Hohfeld
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Todd Johnson

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  George Emery
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Judith Lucarelli
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jim Kalloch
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Scott Vaitones
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Josiah Wilson
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Scott Hall
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Time IN:  5:30 pm
	Time OUT:  6:52 pm
	

	Discussion
	Results / Follow Up

	Administrative:

· Any Changes to the Agenda?
	

	New Business:
· Discussion – It was asked if we should begin a priority list of Physical Changes regarding the merger of the two High Schools.

 
	This will be part of the ongoing budget process. We will, where practical, segregate costs as they pertain specifically to merging the two high schools.  Lastly admin is working on the said list of summer maintenance projects. 

Please note segregating costs is not as black and white as one might think.  Much of the costs will be part of the routine and ongoing maintenance and as such can’t be segregated.   As of this writing NO large item costs have been identified.  



	Old Business:

· Bus Mechanic structure and Part time Secretary - Recommend

· Bus Scheduling Program (keep this on our radar screen)

Bus Scheduling Program (continued)
· Update on the MacDougal Boiler.
· Update on the MacDougal building.
· Update on Bus Driver who had the accident with a deer.  

· Report on 3rd  week of bussing


· Camera’s on Buses – NNTR (Nothing New to Report) as such drop for now.  

· Bus Radios and Communications 
(Building Units – Offset the cost with fewer Cell Phones) Update on license modification?
Update on use of a repeater?  If we had a  repeater we might be able to use handsets instead of base units resulting in further savings with fewer Cell phones.

· Update on Van replacements – The Herring Gut bus was replaced with a 2005 Yukon which was purchased from state Surplus for $5k. Anything new on the second purchase for Food Service?

· Update on the Facilities Assessment Audit.  


	Moved GregH/JimK:  To approve Scott Vaitones proposal to hire a full time mechanic and a part time secretary thereby reducing the need for outside contractors, allow us to do our own bus inspections, and saves on purchasing our own spare parts.  Combining these savings on parts costs, labor, bus drivers and hiring a part time secretary Scott projected $12k saving.  Having said that, we note this is not intended to be a cost savings proposal as there are still unknowns like benefits.  We also note that the part time secretary will take on many tasks our current manager is doing that are not part of his/her job description/duties.

Progress will be reported monthly.  It was suggested that once our data is in and up-to-date that maybe we look into starting a TransFinder users group.  It was also suggested that we have the Transportation Mgr Ronnie Deegan of MSAD 44 to come up for a visit. He’s one of the few sites fully utilizing the web based TransFinder software.   FYI: The web based TransFinder package is made up of five parts or modules: Routfinder Pro (Admin), Infofinder(i) for parents, Infofinder(e) for staff (field trips), Servicefinder for fleet repair and maintenance and lastly SIF for uploading Infinite Campus data directly into Transfinder.

Scott Vaitones also handed out a list of all or our bus runs with maximum times on the bus.  This was much appreciated by the group.  It was again reiterated that until we tackle bus stops (proposed for next year) and the amount of time on buses we should not be looking for significant cost savings.  However, having said that we did discuss looking at those routes that represent a circle, with 60+ minute or longer runs, We determined that could cut the time in half on those runs by changing the AM/PM paths to be in the opposite direction.  Simple, effective, better for the students and doesn’t cost additional monies.  

Done and in the basement of the McLain School.

Building is empty and now ready to turn the key over to the city of Rockland.

With Physical Therapy follow up he is expected to be out one to two months.  

Busing has had another week of 7+ drivers out on leave, sick, etc.   This is cutting into Maintenance and Custodian projects time.  Once again this points to the need to have this flexibility in the bargaining unit contracts.  

May pick up again maybe during budget time.  

Almost complete!  All the hand sets, base units and repeaters are in place and working.  What’s left to do is some fine tuning (raising the height of a couple of antenna) and then determining how many cell phones we can take out of service (cost savings).  Expecting that at least 10-12 cell phone, and maybe more, can be taken out of service.   

Still Looking!  In the mean time food services has in effect appropriated the Maintenance Van which is causing some folks to use their own vehicles in Maintenance.  

The onsite reviews have been completed. The reviewing agents will now retire to compile their finds / ratings and will report back to us in March 2011.  



	Other:
	

	Comments, Questions, Concerns, Problems, or Praise
	Scott Hall gave Todd a thumbs up covering the drivers who were out on leave.  Everyone gave Scott Vaitones and crew a thumbs up for the bus runs work sheet.
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